
San Mateo County, Department of Public Works 
 

Public Scoping Meeting Comments 

Cordilleras Mental Health Center Replacement 
Project  

September 17th, 2015 7:00pm – 8:30 PM  
455 County Center, First Floor, Room 101, Redwood City  
 

 

County Representatives in Attendance: 
 
Robert Kalkbrenner, Department of Public Works, Capital Projects Manager 
Terry Wilcox-Rittgers, County Behavioral Health and Recovery Services, Area Manager 
Larry Funk, County Health Department, Consulting Project Coordinator 
Kate Werner, MIG|TRA Environmental Science, CEQA Manager 
Tay Peterson, MIG|TRA Environmental Science, Biological Advisor 
 
Meeting Attendees: 
Lisa Porras, City of San Carlos Planning Department 
Debbie Bazan, County Manager’s Office 
John Boerge, community member 
 
Comments raised during meeting: 

 Concern for potential impacts to creek and interest in seeing project alternatives address 
creek impacts 

 Height of new four-story building and possible visual effects 

 Interest in availability of technical studies prepared to date 
 


